







December 4, 2005

Dear Editor,

   We are writing to alert Amherst residents and users of the Rail Trail of a high density condominium development proposed for South East Street in Amherst, right next to the Rail Trail. We are a group of abutters, neighbors and concerned citizens who oppose this development for many reasons: 

· The project endangers the natural environment, including the protected wetlands right next to the Rail Trail. Ten housing units will encroach on the 100-foot buffer zone next to the wetlands.  It would likely affect the wildlife in this area, an area that has become a destination point for bird-watchers.

· The development will create dangerous traffic problems on a street that already suffers from speeding and many traffic accidents. The project’s entryway is near Mill Lane and the railroad trestle bridge/tunnel with its warning signs, “Narrow Bridge.” Here the road barely has the capacity for two cars passing in opposite directions.  Adding many more cars entering and leaving South East Street at a slow rate of speed will cause even more accidents.  

· There is no public transportation for these 25 units and their 100 new parking and garage spaces. The few other Amherst high-density developments each are on a public transportation line. There is not even a sidewalk on this part of South East Street. 

· The project obliterates an old farm road regularly used by farmers, sheep herders, hunters, neighbors and others. 

· The density of the condos is too high (25 units on only 7 acres of land).  This dense housing project is out-of-keeping with the picturesque natural environment of open land and scattered homes that makes this part of Amherst so beautiful. (The developer claims that the 106 acres on the other side of the Rail Trail as his open space. However this 106-acre lot was donated by the previous owner in a separate land deal specific to him.  That deal was concluded years ago and is not relevant today.) 

· There is only the bare minimum of legally required affordable housing, the remaining condos resulting in a multi-million dollar project.

· Inadequate research has been done regarding the hydrological impact of the development in an area where flooding is common and the water table has risen dramatically, an area that is important to aquifer recharge issues. The proposed development poses many water problems such as possible drainage to the adjacent protected farm land.  Additional independent hydrogeological studies are necessary.  The development plans are moving too quickly without adequate information. The developer, Levi Nielsen Company, filed its new Special Permit application with the Zoning Board of Appeals before getting a green light from the Conservation Commission.  The developer has filed no Notice of Intent application or plans with the Conservation Commission. In fact, it is not even settled yet where the wetlands are; there is an appeal pending on this issue before the Department of Environmental Protection.  

There is a public hearing before the Zoning Board of Appeals on December 15, 2005, at the Amherst Town Hall, at 7pm in the Town Room on the second floor. If you care about any of these issues, please come to this meeting to learn more and to let your voice be heard. If you would like to join our efforts to try to stop this development, we welcome your help and input. Please call or email Carol Gray, 256-0433, carolgray_2000@yahoo.com for more information.
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